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Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee


STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	5
	Name:
	Paul Carlson

	Proposed No.:
	2011-0251
	Date:
	July 26, 2011


SUBJECT
A motion appointing Kevin Coughlin of Council District 3 to serve on the independent, expert review panel on transportation concurrency.

SUMMARY
K.C.C. 14.70.270(C) established an independent, expert review panel to evaluate possible changes in the transportation concurrency program and to submit an annual report on the program.  The Executive has nominated Mr. Coughlin to fill a vacancy on the panel.
BACKGROUND
Independent Expert Review Panel on Concurrency 
K.C.C. 14.70.270(C) establishes an independent, expert review panel on transportation concurrency:


C.1.  An independent expert review panel on concurrency shall be established to:


    a.  review the annual report on the concurrency model update; and 


    b.  evaluate proposed changes to the transportation concurrency process and model developed by the road services division.


  2.  The panel shall be comprised of four to six persons and include representation from the development community, the environmental community, transportation planning professionals, the unincorporated area, the public at large and multimodal transportation interest groups.  Each representative shall be appointed by the executive and confirmed by the council.

3.  A summary of the panel's review of the annual report on the concurrency model update and its evaluation of proposed changes to the transportation concurrency process and model shall be included with the submittal of the annual report to the council.

Concurrency Program Revisions – As part of the 2008 King County Comprehensive Plan Update, the Council approved a major revision of the transportation concurrency program.  The expert review panel evaluated and commented on the proposed changes in-depth as part of the process for developing the revised concurrency program.  Subsequent annual concurrency updates have included expert review panel comments. 
Panel Members – Current panel members, with areas of expertise, include:  Robert Johns (development community); Larry Toedtli (transportation planning professional); Tim Trohimovich (environmental/multimodal transportation modes – Futurewise); Ann Martin (multi-modal transportation strategies advocate, retired transportation planner); and Gary Young (development community – Polygon NW).

Mr. Coughlin is a founding board member of the Upper Bear Creek Unincorporated Area Council and also serves as a Woodinville Fire and Rescue Commissioner.  He has participated in several road studies in the area.  He replaces a panel member, Mr. Tom Carpenter, who was involved in the Four Creeks Unincorporated Area Council.
ATTACHMENTS
1.  Proposed Motion 2011-0251 (attachments are available upon request)
2.  Executive’s transmittal letter

Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only.
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